
 

MY CONCERNS REGARDING THE DIVERSION OF TRAFFIC IN GLOSSOPDALE FROM THE A57.  

National Highways (NH) have notified the public of an expectation of traffic diversion in the Transport 

Assessment at 2.2.5 (page17).  They also notify the public of the importance of the "diversion" in the 

"Case for the Scheme - TR010034" at 4.3.6-10 (pages 47-49). 

As someone who is both a life-long resident of the area and a motorist for some years, I am aware that 

there are only two realistic possible routes that could even be considered, although as I shall prove, both 

are entirely unsuitable as diversionary routes. 

From the perspective of journeying towards Glossop, the first is a left turn off the A57 from the lights at 

Carpenters, up Shaw Lane then over Dinting Road towards Dinting railway station, eventually reaching 

the junction at Norfolk St. then a right turn to re-join the A57 at the main set of lights in the centre of 

Glossop or down Ellison St. re-joining it at High St. East. 

The other route, which might have been feasible ten years ago, is to turn left at Woolley Bridge (as it is 

today) along Woolley Bridge Rd, as far as the Pear Tree, a right turn here up the entire length of Hadfield 

Rd until it joins Park Rd, then over Cemetery Rd until it meets Woodhead Rd. Then it’s a right turn all the 

way into the town centre down through Norfolk St. until it joins the A57 at the main set of lights. 

There is a hybrid route of the two that involves continuing from Shaw Lane onto New Shaw Lane, past 

the new school. It eventually re-joins the Hadfield Rd route mentioned above at the point where five 

roads converge. As a motorist I would consider this to be a poor choice, somewhat circuitous and even 

more disadvantageous than the two named routes, though I shall address it regardless. 

Each route has its own problems which can be boiled down to three main issues: 

 

1.  Increased journey times.  One of the key reasons that NH cite for the requirement of the Link 

Roads is to reduce journey times. Both of the routes above can do nothing other than increase 

journey times, if traffic is to flow, naturally, or otherwise, onto them. For the most part they are 

traffic calmed with road humps or hampered by pinch points and/or double parking.  A key 

reason for this is that a large part of Hadfield’s housing stock comprises old Victorian terraces 

which are consequently bereft of private parking. 

 

2. Conflict of interest. Whilst NH may want to view these routes as an outlet from the A57 or as 

some kind of overflow, this is clearly not the desire of the local authority who have spent a lot of 

time, effort and money on protecting these routes from excess traffic and excess speed by road 

calming measures to deter both. Local residents would certainly not be supportive of NH 

encouraging rat-running through their communities. 

 

3. Future planned development.  There is an avalanche of it. In the unlikely event that either route 

could be proven viable today, planned development would make them unsustainable in no time 

at all. 

 




































